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Dear Pat, 

June 9, 1993 

This is probably too late for the 11 50's SDSU report" but 
will take time to review my "activities" anyway. 

Name: Francesjane O'Neill Kapsch 

Spouse: Joe Kapsch, (Retired Lt. Col USMC, this tells a bit 
about the first 20 years of married life) 

Address: 13681 Carlsbad Dr., Santa Ana, 92705 
Phone: 714-544 - 1918 

Graduation date: 1944. 

Work: Second 20 years of married life I worked for the 
Employment Development Program as an Employment Counselor, a 
Regional staff specialist and trainer. I retired from EDD 
in 1985 but work as needed as a staff trainer--about three 
times a year, definitely the best of both worlds. 

Activities: I am currently an elected member of the orange 
county Democratic Central Committee, serve as Finance Chair 
of that committee and serve as Vice chair of the 71st 
Assembly District Committee of the California Democratic 
Party. I was an alternate delegate for Bill Clinton to the 
1992 Democratic Party National Convention in New York City 
which was one of the most exciting experiences I have had. 

More: The 3rd 20 years of married life, in addition to my 
political activities, Joe and I play a lot of golf locally 
and at San Vicente country Club in Ramona, take advantage of 
our Resort condiminiums International membership to visit 
various golf resorts and visit our three adult children and 
six grandchildren who are scattered from Sequel, California 
to Spokane Washingon to st Louis, Missouri. 

At home I spend a lot of time in my gardens-flower and 
vegetable. I am active in Women For: orange county, a 
feminist orgnization which encourages letter writing to 
legislators on social, environmental, health and women's 
issues. 

If this info sheet is too late, no matter. I ' ll look 
forward to reading the 11 SDSU Report". Days at SDSU include 
some of the happiest memories I have and I love to read the 
news from fellow Aztecs. 

Pat, I hope that this finds you and yours well and 

I happy. 0~ 
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